Roderick Paige Elementary School

7501 Curry Rd.  Houston, TX  77093

(713) 696-2855

Dr. Lisa Williams, Principal
Parent Involvement Policy
Your involvement in your child’s education is very important and we want you to feel a part of the school community. We also believe that parent and school partnerships help children learn and grow.  Parents are permitted to visit the school after having a meeting with the principal and agreeing to the following guidelines:

· Parents will notify the teacher about their intended visit 24 hours in advance to avoid scheduling conflicts.

· Parents will demonstrate value of the learning process by allowing the teacher to focus on his/her job duties during their visit – if desired, the parent will set up a conference time to meet with the teacher.
· Parents will allow the teacher to manage the classroom during their visit – if there is a question about discipline, the parent will set up a conference time with the teacher.

· Parent visits will be a maximum of 30 minutes each time.

· Parents will respect the learning environment by using appropriate language, tone, and demeanor while on campus.

· Parents will put their cell phone on vibrate or silent (this includes the use of ear pieces).

· Parents will stop at the office and follow procedures for getting a visitor’s badge each time they enter the building (an ID is required).
· Parents may choose to eat lunch with their student.  There will be a designated visitor’s table in the lunchroom.  Parents will not bring fast food for their child to eat because the school is following Federal guidelines for nutrition (exceptions can be made for special occasions).

· Parents can also demonstrate involvement by providing a quiet place for their child to do daily homework, communicating with the teacher on a regular basis, and reinforcing school rules.

Parent Advisory Committee (PAC)
An annual meeting is held during Open House every year to share the “state of the schools” so that parents are aware of where the school is academically and understand their role in the education process.  Open House is held in September of every year.
PAC Meetings are held the 2nd Friday of each month at 9:00 a.m. in the cafeteria.
2012-2013 PAC Officers

Rosario Morales, President

Janet Sanchez, Vice President

Cecilia Guajardo, Secretary

Miriam Torres, Treasurer

School Decision Making Committee (SDMC) 

Two parents serve on this committee which meets the 3rd Friday of every month at 3:00p.m.– the parents are chosen by the principal.

2012-2013 SDMC Representatives

Rosario Morales

Janice Berry

Parent Concerns

A basket is located on the front desk with blue forms for parent to complete if they have a question or concern for the principal to address.  If you don’t see the forms, please ask one of the clerks.  You may also schedule a meeting with the principal or teacher by calling the main office at (713) 696-2855.
School-Parent Compact

The compact is distributed during Open House every year and it lists the role that the school, parent, and student will play in the educational process.  The compacts are kept in a file for the year and then new ones are sent home each September.  A copy of the compact can be found on the school website or be obtained from the office.

Parent Accessibility
Parents are invited to visit their child’s class after meeting with the principal.  The principal will share expectations for the visit to ensure that instruction is not interrupted.  Parents are encouraged to set up conferences with teachers as often as needed to discuss student progress.  Teachers are available 4 days a week during designated conference times, as well as before or after school by request.  Teachers provide 4 Curriculum Nights per year as well as Parent workshops.  Be on the lookout for scheduled dates.  Wednesday folders are sent home each week to communicate with parents as well Connect Calls and reminders on the marquis.  Please stay connected!
Assessments

All students take Beginning of the Year, Middle of the Year, and End of the Year tests (district test).  Students in grades K – 5 also take the Stanford test (district test).  Students in grades 3 – 5 take the STAAR test (state test).  Students in grades 1-2 take the HFW (High Frequency Words) test.  Finally, our campus uses TPRI and DRA to monitor Reading progress.  Teachers will send home reminder notes close to testing time.
